BROOME PARISH COUNCIL
AGENDA FOR ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

AT 7.30 PM ON THURSDAY 28TH MAY 2020

TO BE HELD ON-LINE DUE TO THE CLOSURE OF BROOME VILLAGE HALL DUE TO THE CORONAVIRUS

Open Forum for the Public

1. Open Meeting. Apologies, Approvals for Absence, and Declarations of Interest.

2. Minutes of Meeting of 5 March 2020.

3. Police Matters

4. Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman Fred Hartwell is the chair and Christine Kramer the vice chair. Could parish councillors make nominations.
5. Council Nominations to Other Organisations and Cheque Signatories

Village Hall Management Committee – Fred Hartwell and Jackie Kellett are the current representatives. Nominations please.

Broome Parochial Trust – the trust has not notified the parish council that the four current representatives have completed their term.

Tree Warden and Footpaths Officer – The clerk has been willing to undertake any duties regarding the tree warden role. John Hodkinson is the footpaths officer.

Freinds of Broome Adventure Playground – this continues to no longer be in existence.

Cheque Signatories – currently Fred Hartwell, Christine Kramer and Mal Howlett; with two required for each cheque. Nominations please.

6. Coronavirus Response

The Coronavirus lockdown started soon after the last parish council meeting. A resident of the village asked me if the parish council were going to organise a response. I discussed this with Fred and we decided, that as most people connected with the parish council were classed as 'vulnerable' either on age or health condition grounds, the parish council shouldn't in the interests of safety. However I informed the lady that if she ran a scheme and wanted help the parish council would provide it. I didn't subsequently hear from her.
When the local 'hub' scheme became publicised I put the information on the website and also asked people to contact me if they wanted to and I would try to help them.
Some two weeks later a lady involved with the Bungay scheme which was covered in the 'Journal' e-mailed saying they were getting phone calls from Broome which, to be blunt, they were no longer prepared to deal with. She believed it was the parish council's responsibility and I replied that if I was given their details I would try and help them – but didn't ever receive any details. Later, around Easter time, a Bungay town councillor 
involved with their scheme phoned me and explained they were trying to expand into the surrounding villages but thought Broome Parish Council should be responsible for distributing their leaflets. I also explained to her why Broome Parish Council may not want to be involved, but said I would ask councillors views. However before I could do that she told me to stop, as they had found someone 'younger' to deliver them and I believe they have been delivered in the last two or three of weeks.
7. Matters arising from Meeting of 5 March 2020:

a, Adventure Playground

b, Traffic Problems With the recent additional funding for road repairs, it is harder for county councils to plead poverty when responding to requests for work to be carried out.
c, Village Hall Sewage

d, Other
8. Correspondence



a, County and District Council Reports



b, Traveller Occupation Christine Kramer has reported that recently
 

     travellers apparently tried to gain access to the development land near


     the heath's Yarmouth Road car park. The police were informed and the


     Ditchingham Estate have protected the site but there is concern they


     may try and gain access elsewhere.


c, Other


9. Planning
Red House Farm, Lugs Lane – Barn Adj. To Broome House Farm,



Bungay Road – 70 Yarmouth Road – 186 Yarmouth Road - Change of use 

of land to residential curtilage The applicant has appealed against the


refusal of this application – Other    

10. Accounts   a, Bank Balances The current account balance is now £28365,90 and the


savings account balance is now £1,172.52. 



b, Internal Audit



c, Receipts and Payments



    Receipts Crawford & Co £7,875 Insurance payment for effigy of christ
                            (less excess of £125). The repair to the effigy is nearly complete and it 


    should be returned to it's site at the war memorial at the church when


    the Coronavirus is over. The loss adjustor has paid the final invoice as 


    they wanted to close the file. The parish council won't pay the bronze 


    foundry until the effigy has been satisfactorily returned.


    South Norfolk Council £9,023.75 Community infrastructure levy for the


    nine new houses at the eastern end of Yarmouth Road.


    South Norfolk Council £2,850 Precept.


    Payments Made


    Chq 100929 East Anglian Childrens Hospice £50 donation


    Chq 100930 Magpas Air Ambulance £50 donation


    Chq 100-931 East Anglian Air Ambulance £50 donation


    Payments Proposed


    Norfolk Association of Local Councils £172 subscription


    BHIB £559.80 parish council insurance including village hall assets. It 


    was the same amount last year.


    mckinney fine art foundry £8.,000 repairs to effigy of Christ. The loss 


    adjuster has already re-imbursed the parish council.


    Ditchingham Farms £1 annual lease for the play area.
11. Other Business
12. Dates of Next Meetings: At the village hall (Coronavirus permitting) at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 2 July, 3 September, and 5 November 2020. 







Signed ........................................... Clerk

The clerk, Paul Austin, can be contacted at The Nook, 57 Loddon Road, Ditchingham,

Bungay, NR35 2RA. Tel 01986 892012.

PLEASE NOTE:- AS THIS MEETING IS BEING HELD ON-LINE DUE TO THE

CORONAVIRUS THE PUBLIC CAN MAKE THEIR VIEWS KNOWN BY 

E-MAIL TO broomeparishcouncil@outlook.com. PLEASE QUOTE AGENDA 

ITEM NO. YOUR VIEWS WILL BE  TAKEN INTO ACCOUNT WHEN 

DRAFTING PARISH COUNCIL RESOLUTIONS.
